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Club Update 
 
Due to Elmbridge being placed in Tier 2, Hersham Sports & Social Club is unable to 
reopen. This means that we cannot hold our Shadows night, or any other music club 
nights until we get further notice from Boris and Co. 
  
Let's hope we can restart again soon in 2021. 
  

 

Next Year’s Club Dates 
 

The Surrey Shadows Club Dates 2021 
 

Jan 15th    to be confirmed Feb 19th  Mar 19th 
Apr 16th    May 21st             Jun 18th 
Jul 16th                  Aug 20th              Sep 17th 
Oct 15th                Nov 19th              Dec 17th 
 
 

The South Coast Shadows Club Dates 2021 
 

Jan 08th & 29thth   Feb, to be confirmed     Mar 12th 

 

Please not that these meetings will take place at Emsworth Sports and Social Club, 
43 Havant Road, Emsworth, Hampshire, PO10 7JF 
 

Further club dates to be confirmed in the New Year 

 
The Kings Park Club Eastbourne Dates 2021 

 

Dates to be confirmed in the New Year 

 

 
 

December Newsletter 
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Classified Ads 
Every so often club members will bring guitars, pedals etc to the club which they wish to 
sell.  If you would like an item to be placed in the newsletter, please e-mail me a picture 
and description at mtw3005@hotmail.com 
 
 

Roland RE20 Space Echo twin pedal 
 

      
 
The RE20 pedal uses COSM technology to faithfully reproduce the characteristics of the Roland RE201 
Space Echo. 
You can also set delay times with the tap input pedal. 
The controls are set out the same as the Roland RE201Space Echo. 
The pedal can be run on 4 AA batteries. 
 
This pedal is in pristine condition, fully working, boxed and comes complete with the owner’s manual. 
 
Price £160.00. Postage £10.00 
 
Please contact: David Keech (Dave K) 07305 220973 
Email: Dave.twangy@gmail.com 
 

 

Gig Guide 
 
 

Once the restrictions have been lifted, I will email everyone regarding gig dates. 
 
From the management team, Bruce, John, Peter, Mark, Charlotte, Carol, Jean and our 
patron Barry Gibson, we would like to thank everyone for their support during this 
difficult year and wish you all a Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TThhee  SSuurrrreeyy  SShhaaddoowwss  CClluubb  
HHeerrsshhaamm  SSppoorrttss  aanndd  SSoocciiaall  CClluubb  
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